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Meeting Minutes – June 27, 2017
Fritz’ Family Restaurant, Richville, Michigan 48734
Those Present:
District #1




Kevin Noffsinger





District #2                                    
                                John Densmore
District #3




Greg Ackerman, Chair
District #4                                                                            
District #5





District #6




Ross Voelker, Treasurer
District #7




Brian Stratton
District #8




John Krick
Shipper Representative                             
                Neil French

Executive Secretary 



Joe Cramer
Research Director



Greg Varner

Others Present:

Heather Throne, MDARD, Jack Frank, Dan Hensler, Keith Martus, Justin Edwards, Rob Chandonnet, Matt Stawowy, Todd Wisenbaugh, Roger Hupfer                                                     
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Greg Ackerman at 6:00 PM.  
APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  A motion was made by Krick with support from Noffsinger to approve the agenda.  Motion passed.

PUBLIC COMMENT:  Given the current, negative growing conditions, Chairman Ackerman invited everyone in the room to comment on conditions in their individual production or market areas.  In conclusion:

· everyone has damage however it is very difficult to determine with any accuracy what the loss will total.  
· Weed control, plant nutrition, disease management and overall plant heath are all areas of (greater than normal) concern.  
· Each grower needs to work closely with their crop insurance agent to fully understand the programs and what the options are.          

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  A motion was made by Krick with support from Voelker to accept the minutes as presented.  Motion passed.
FINANCIAL REPORT:  Financial reports for FY 2016-17 year-to-date totals and previous year comparison for both the Commission and PRAB were presented.  French moved to accept the financials as presented.  Noffsinger supported.  Motion passed.
Michigan Bean Shipper’s Report – Neil French, SR

· Joe is working with the Shippers to plan a December 8, 2017 conference aimed at growers, dealers and industry stakeholders.
· Seed performance is a time-consuming area of concern for our industry this spring.  
MDARD Report – Heather Throne, MDARD 

· 17 SCBG applications have been forwarded to USDA for approval.  We anticipate approval this fall.  No applicant had more than one application forwarded for approval.

· SCBG Multi State Fund has nearly $7.0.  Heather encouraged us to apply.   

Preferred Future
· Cramer worked through a draft of the document with the group who identified two items that deserve additional attention.  Cramer will amend and present at the August meeting.      
Executive Director’s Report – Joe Cramer

· Dry Bean Search Committee

· Dr. Cichy has replaced Dr. Sprague on the Search Committee
· 7 application have been received
· Dr. Kelly will set a date for the committee to meet.
· Re- Districting

· Representative Canfield is proceeding with our request to combine Districts 2 and 8 and to add an “At Large” position.  Summer recess could delay action.  
· Grower’s legal counsel has filed a 2015 Dry Bean Revenue Insurance claim in district court 
· The Commission will make our contribution payment next month as budgeted.  

· Cramer distributed the USDBC IPC application which is due by July 16th.  

Research Director’s Report – Greg Varner
· Our 2017 research plots were all planted by June 16th.  Heavy rains have impacted each location however Varner is optimistic that these plots will ultimately perform better than expected.  

· Varner plans to apply some nitrogen on each location but is focused on managing weeds today.

· Varner provided a copy of the 2017 PRAB 2017 Dry Bean Seed List
FY 2017-2018 Preliminary Budget Proposal  
· Cramer talked the group through a second draft of our FY 2017-18 budget proposal.  Revenue and expenses were reviewed line by line.  Cramer highlight changes from the budget proposal he presented last month.  Of note are increased interest income and minor reductions in several promotion accounts.  Cramer also recommended that the Commission withdraw from the APA.  A final budget proposal will be considered at the August Commission meeting however in fairness to the APA which is scheduled to meet in mid-July, the first month of their new fiscal year, a motion was made by Voelker with support by French to accept the recommendation and advise the APA leadership yet this month.  Motion passed.
MBC Policy Review

· Commissioners discussed the policy language that prevents the chair and vice chair from holding office for more than two consecutive years.  It was agreed to place this on our next meeting agenda.         
Respectfully,
 Joe Cramer
Joe Cramer, E.S.
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